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Peck Flannery Gream Warren Architects, LLC
112 North Main St.

Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Phone: 270-765-2147

Fax: 270-765-2148




Email: lgream@pfgw.org

Website: www.pfgw.net
October 2, 2008

Ms. Nannette Johnston

Hardin County Board of Education

65 W.A. Jenkins Rd.

Elizabethtown, KY 42701








RE:
Hardin County Schools










(Report of Projects in Progress)

Dear Nannette:

Please consider the following as a report on projects which our firm is presently providing Architecture/Engineering services.

I have no action items for the Hardin County School Board’s consideration/approval this month.



1.    CREEKSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:
Site Work Bid Package “A” (Phillips Brothers Construction):     Work not presently complete under this contract consists of verification of stand of grass growth. * 

Photographs of the area will be made on October 15th to show progress and/or lack of progress.

* An agenda item since December 2005)


2. RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:

Building Bid Package “A” (Whittenberg Construction):   This project is substantially complete.  Remaining work consists of very minor work, completion of punch list and submission of closeout documents. 
Bid Package “C”, Division 17 (Marine Electric):   Remaining work under this contract is completion of punch list and submission of closeout documents. 



3.    HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:
Building Bid Package “A” Morel Construction Company: This project is substantially complete.  Remaining work consists of completion of minor work, completion of punch list and submission of closeout documents.  

Bid Package “B”, Division 17 (Marine Electric’s):  Remaining work under this contract is completion of punch list and submission of closeout documents. 



4. NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL PHASE ONE RENOVATIONS (2007): 

Carpeting originally installed showed seams in administrative areas. The carpet installer and manufacturer were unable to eliminate seams; therefore, the installed carpet will be removed during Christmas break.  It was recently scheduled for the Fall break but was postponed to the Christmas break to accommodate both the contractor and the school principal’s schedules. 

5. NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL PHASE TWO and THREE RENOVATIONS 

        (2008- 2009):

McNutt Construction:  Work is progressing on phase two portions of the project. Charlie Jones will present construction progress during the October 16th Board meeting. 

6.    CENTRAL OFFICE ANNEX (Renovation of B & W Metals Building):
BCD Inc. is presently installing steel studs, installing site utilities, running electrical and plumbing rough in lines.  Progress is good. 

7.    TORNADO DAMAGES TO CENTRAL HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL AND BUILDINGS AND GROUDS FACILITIES:
The following is a status of the various components.

	
	Description
	Status

	7.1
	Replacement of the Main Student Entry 

@ Central Hardin High School.


	This project is being rebid with a second 

and third roofing configuration.  The first 

scheme was not acceptable with the 

insurance adjuster for reimbursement.  

Bids are to be received Friday, October 

10th.

	7.2
	Ninth Grade Center and Gymnasium Roof Replacements 

@ Central Hardin High School.
	Swift Roofing has completed roofing the 

9th grade center and Gymnasium roof. 



	7.3
	Replacement of Walls, Windows and Roof 

of Football Practice Press Box

@ Central Hardin High School.
	McNutt Construction is nearing completion on this work.  Remaining work consist of determination of materials to be used on second level opening (wood shutters or 

sliding windows).

	7.4
	Replacement of soffits

@ Central Hardin High School.


	McNutt Construction is presently replacing soffits with work schedule to be completed, Tuesday, October 14th.



	7.5
	Renovations of Buildings and Grounds 

Facility.  


	McNutt Construction is to begin 

demolition of storm damage portions on Monday, October 6th.


  

8. REPAIRS TO FREEZER BUILDING FLOOR FOR DIVISION OF CHILD NUITRITION.

This project will be complete on Friday, October 3rd.  Freezer is scheduled to receive a truck load of food on Thursday, October 9th. 



Please give me a call if you have questions regarding this report.

Sincerely, 
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Larry Gream

C:  
 Gary Milby

         David Wyatt
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